

January 5, 2016

Dear residents of Naples Manor:

Collier County's Public Utilities Division selected Douglas N. Higgins, Inc., as the contractor for a project to replace the drinking water distribution system and to install a new wastewater force main along Entrance Road, Sholtz Street, Bryant Avenue, Collins Street, and along Floridan Avenue from Johns Street to Sholtz Street. This project is necessary to ensure a continued high level of utility service for the community.

A neighborhood information meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 14, 2016, from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m., at the Collier County South Regional Library, 8065 Lely Cultural Parkway. There will be a short presentation at 6:00 p.m. to provide overall project information, and then project team members will be available to answer questions.

The contractor has been issued a Notice to Proceed and you may see equipment and material being delivered, utility locate flags being placed, and the project limits being surveyed. Construction will begin in January 2016.

Construction will take place over the next year. There are no special assessments associated with this project. More specific information will be available at the public meeting.

Replacement of the water system may impact the right-of-way in front of your property. To ensure the water infrastructure is properly installed, the contractor will remove all obstructions from the right-of-way. This will generally include trees, shrubs, and other structures. To facilitate this work, existing driveways may be cut and then restored.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Nathan Beals, Project Manager, at 239-252-2583. We look forward to seeing you at the neighborhood information meeting Thursday, January 14.

Cordially,

Nathan Beals, PMP Project Manager

